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March  2025 

Our Church Matters 
Our Mission: Growing Together in Christ 

Through Worship, Fellowship, Witness and Service 

Dear RUMC Family, 
 
For centuries, the Christian church has spent the forty days 
leading up to Easter in a time of spiritual preparation. This 
season, known as Lent, invites us to walk with Jesus through 
his final days on earth—examining our own lives in the pro-
cess, and deepening our connection with God.  
 
On March 5, we mark the start of this sacred journey with 
Ash Wednesday—a service of worship that calls us to         
confront our own frailty and acknowledge our need for God. 
We will gather in the sanctuary at 12:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m., 
with the 7:00 p.m. service being live-streamed for those  
who cannot attend in person. As we are marked with crosses 
of ash, we’ll be reminded simultaneously that we are dust 
and to dust we shall return and our God gives grace in        
abundance.  
 
Throughout Lent, we will also have the opportunity to deepen our experience of Christ’s Passion 
through worship and an accompanying Lenten study, which will be based on Amy-Jill Levine’s Witness 
at the Cross: A Beginner’s Guide to Holy Friday. Together we will experience the Crucifixion from the       
perspective of those who witnessed it firsthand: Jesus’ mother, Mary; the Beloved Disciple; the Roman 
soldiers; the two criminals crucified beside Jesus; and others who were present at that pivotal moment 
in history. 
 
Each witness offers a unique perspective, and I pray that in contemplating their stories, we will              
experience the depth and power of the Cross in new ways. As we reflect on the words and actions of 
those who surrounded Jesus in His final hours, we will come away with a renewed understanding of His 
sacrifice and a greater appreciation of His resurrection. The study, which does not require any additional 
reading, will meet in the 308 building immediately after worship beginning March 9. If you would like to 
participate, please email the church office at 
rumcoffice1777@gmail.com. 
 
May this coming season be a time of renewal and               
     transformation. 
 
Peace and blessings, 
 
Jen 
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Trustees Update: RUMC Solar Project 
 
In the December newsletter, Pastor Jen shared that our congregation is taking an important step in the       
stewardship of our resources by transitioning to solar as a renewable energy source. Here are some updates 
about the progress made to date toward the installation of our solar canopy:  
 
• The contractor completed a GeoTech Report in December to determine the suitability of the soil for the  

vertical support columns for the solar canopy 
• BGE completed a site visit in January to identify the proposed routing of the electrical utilities from the solar 

canopy and other solar equipment to the BGE interconnect location.  We are now waiting for Interconnect 
permission from BGE. 

• The design for the solar canopy has been completed, and the final location has been moved to the first       
double row of parking spots (the double row of parking spots closest to the cemetery).  Originally the design 
was along the second double row of parking spots (closer to the dumpster).  The solar canopy design was 
changed to take advantage of the shorter distance for the cable runs to the Fellowship Hall and the location 

of the BGE interconnect location.  The general location 
of the solar canopy is included.  

• TerraSol Energies, our contractor, is in the process of 
applying for permits through Baltimore County.  

• Items requiring long lead-time, such as the solar  
canopy steel, have been ordered.   
 
In the next month or two, you may see some holes 
(approximately 8 holes) drilled along the centerline of 
the parking spots where the canopy will be installed.  

The holes will be covered for safety.  Also, as the steel for the canopy comes in, it will be stored on the parking 
lot in a manner to limit the impact to parking. 
 
For those who missed the December newsletter, here are some quick FAQs: 
 
Why did we choose a parking lot canopy vs. rooftop panels? 
While our initial conversations were about the installation of rooftop panels, a review of the advantages and 
disadvantages led the Trustees and Church Council to support the installation of a canopy instead. A canopy will 
allow for easier maintenance and upgrades as solar technology changes in the coming decades. It will also offer 
shaded parking and the ability to provide electric car charging stations. Lastly, it means that we will not risk 
damage to our new sanctuary roof. 
 
How will we pay for the project? 
We are blessed to have the Turnbaugh Trust, a generous gift provided by J. Walter and Eleanor Turnbaugh. 
While the TTT cannot be used for the church’s operating expenses, it can fund capital improvements such as 
this one, as well as projects that align with the mission of RUMC’s library. By signing the contract and beginning 
the permitting process in 2024, we also received access to large state and federal subsidies to offset our cost. 
The canopy is projected to become cost-neutral in year eight, but funding from the TTT will make it possible for 
us to see savings in our monthly operating expenses as soon as the project is completed.  
 
How much will we save with this transition to solar? 
Initial projections suggest that we will save approximately $28,000 per year in utility costs. However, the       
canopy design we have selected will provide more electric energy than our church currently uses. This offers 
exciting stewardship options going forward, including the potential to move away from gas for heating our 
buildings to a geothermal heating approach down the road. Ultimately, we could eliminate our dependence on 
non-renewable energy sources altogether.  
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FOOD PANTRY HOURS: The Food Pantry is only open on Saturday mornings from 8:30-11 am. 
No one is allowed in the Food Pantry. Volunteers will bring all the food out to the parking lot for 
clients. There will be no  WaWa food available, however, Panera IS available, WaWa is NOT. 
At this time we are NOT accepting donations of clothing or household items.  
Food pantry immediate needs: 18 oz jars of Peanut Butter and boxes of Mac and Cheese. 
 
Drop off: Saturday mornings between 8:30am-11 am.  
Also, Sundays in the fellowship hall bin. 
 
PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE DONATIONS OUTSIDE ANY CHURCH 
DOORS  OR THE FOOD PANTRY 

The RUMC Book Club will meet March 20th at 7pm in the Church Library.    
 
The RUMC Book Club met and had a lively discussion on Wish You Were Here by 
Jodi Picoult.   Not unusual for this author but she threw  a twist in the middle 
which led to an even livelier discussion.   
 

This book discusses Covid 19 and NYC during the initial days of the pandemic. We also visited 
the Galapagos where we swam into underwater caves and pink lagoons  (or did we?) 
 
It was extremely cold and we appreciate all that came out.  Our next date is 
March 20 and the book is Theo of Golden. This book is not on audible or any of 
the other services.  The Rachel Bruehl Memorial Library ordered extra copies so 
you can see someone there about a copy. As of February 20th,  there were four 
in the BCPL.   
 
Theo of Golden is the story of a sojourner who comes to a small town in Georgia 
and proceeds to learn and teach love, faith, humanity and family.  The journey 
is one the reader happily joins.  So pull up a park bench, stole your bicycle and 
relax in the world that is Theo. 
 
Also, the April meeting will be delayed until after Holy Week.  It is now set for April 24 although 
no book has been chosen. 

RADA Knives 

Are you ready for Spring?   

Looking forward to summer vegetables and BBQs?  

Are you celebrating a graduation, Mother’s Day or Father’s Day? 

The UMW is selling Rada knives, BBQ utensils, and other kitchen gadgets. 

Order books and sample utensils will be available at the Fellowship Hall 

door on March 16th and 23rd.  Orders will arrive before Easter. 

If you have any questions, contact Lani Hoffmann at  RUMCOffice1777@gmail.com   
or call the office at 410-833-5440 



        Our Church Matters  March 2025      Return to Index                             4  

 

Gift Card orders for March will be March 16th 
Mark your calendars for March 16. That is also the last day to order Gift Cards 
for Easter giving. Many college students will not be home for Easter, so this is 
the perfect gift for them. Gift card order  forms are on the Welcome Counter 
in the Narthex. Pick up an order form and make your selection. It is that sim-
ple, bring a check and order form on March 16 and your Easter Gift buying is 

done! We appreciate you purchasing Gift Cards from RUMW. We make a 
profit on every card we sell.  And, there are so many to choose from. Use 

them for food, groceries, gas, restaurants and almost everything.  
RUMW profit from this sale goes to many outreach projects. 

Please buy and use RUMW Gift Cards. 
Thank you. 

 RUMCOffice1777@gmail.com 

March 

Family Ministries has teamed up with the RUMC Library to bring 

back monthly Game Nights. We held our first one on February 14 

and about twenty people came out to play board games, eat 

snacks and pack up activity bags for children that accompany 

their parents to Mission of Mercy appointments. Our next Game Night is 

March 14. Doors open at 6 pm and you can bring a drink or snack to share. 

We have lots of board games to choose from or you can bring a favorite from home.  

Lent will begin on Ash Wednesday, March 5, and begins a season of preparation and re-

flection leading up to Easter. This Lent, we are pairing up interested children and youth with 

adult prayer partners from RUMC. Prayer partners will get to know one another on March 2 

after church, work on a prayer project together, then exchange information and promise to 

pray for each other for the six weeks of Lent. Committing to praying for someone else is a 

simple, yet powerful, way for young people to connect with others and with God.  

In Sunday School in February, children learned about Jesus’ early ministry. We tied those 

early stories to historical figures to observe Black History 

Month. When children learned about Jesus healing a 

woman on the road, they also learned about Vivien 

Thomas, who pioneered a surgical technique that cor-

rected a fatal heart defect in babies. You can read a 

short biography of Dr. Thomas, along with others we 

learned about, on the wall next to our Sunday School 

room. 

Please contact Cara Norris at 410-833-5440 ext.106 or  
rumcfamilyministires1777@gmail.com  

if you have any questions about Sunday School or 
Family Ministries.  

mailto:rumcfamilyministires1777@gmail.com
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St. Mary's Ecumenical Institute invites you to “Retrace the Steps of Freedom” as we jour-
ney to Birmingham, Montgomery, and Selma, Alabama, from April 6–11, 2025.   
This immersive academic experience is part of our Spring 2025 course, “The Preaching 
and Public Theology of Martin Luther King, Jr.”  Auditors, visiting students, and lifelong 
learners are all welcome. Fill out this short form to receive detailed information about   
the trip sent directly to your email, or contact Galen at gzook@stmarys.edu for more      
information.  If interested, please contact Janice Holsonbake who is also thinking of         
attending this trip!  

https://forms.zohopublic.com/stmarysecumenicalinstitute/form/IMMERSIONINALABAMA2025InterestForm/formperma/kqFZMj45EYYUGnczu9hqdbnRiOrQsXnMr9niPEXwAPo
mailto:gzook@stmarys.edu
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Ongoing Prayers for Healing from Cancer 
Taylor Angus; Frank Banz; Jacob Barford; 

Beth Bolin; Bruce Bond; Cindy Bond; 
Marilyn Brathwaite; Renee Brooksbank;  

Jean Chambers; Benjamin Dapper;   
Steve Diehl; Sandy Engle; Megan Evans;  

Jacque Eyler; Ryan Gardner;   
Sondra Hadden; Mary Hanlon; Jason Harris; 

Ken Harry; Susan harry; Jerry Hilton;  
Mike Hockstad;  Julie Hoffman;  
Debbie Johnson; Lisa Johnson;   

Denny Johnson; Eddie Jones; Rita Jones;   

Roger Lipp; Tyler Llewellyn; Celia Diniz Luiz;  
Alfred Luginger; Pat MacLeer;  

Vikki McAdory;  Tina Meeks; Ronald Metz;  
Don Mills;  Aaliyah Parker; Dottie Payne;   

Molly Ruppert;  Les Schafferman;   
Marge Shaw;  Rebecca Sloan; Sean Staley;  

Melanie Stierhoff;  Mary Telchi;  
Jenna Thornton; Dave Weinstein;  

Lynn Whitter; Mike Wright;  Ann; Christa;    
Cindy; Deb; Jim; Ken;  Makenna; Marilyn;  

Nicole (alumni of Preschool); Nicholas;   
Rachel; Shannon;  

Prayer List— Please Pray for RUMC Family, Friends, & Neighbors with Cancer 

Those battling cancer will be kept on the prayer list—names only.   

Please inform the office of any changes or updates. 

Carroll Lutheran Village    
  Nancy Welsh 
Cherrywood-

Reisterstown 
   Kerrie Flanagan 
 
 

Lorien—Harmony Hall 
in Columbia  

   Jeanne Knight 
Lorien Center—

Taneytown 
  Janet Porter 
 

Barb Bonicker 
Ann Clayton 

Lorna & Gordon Dix 
Ginger Gelwicks 
Velvia & Howard 

Goodrich 
Mary Jane Huffman 

Shirley Krause 
Gerry Lewis 

Thelma Mack 
Christy  Newcomer 

Betty Pulse 
Gill & Sally Seal 
Judith Wetzel 

Davey Brickman, Ruth Withlock’s granddaughter’s husband—National Guard back home from      
overseas 

Eldridge Brown, Jr., Serving in the Army 
Joshua Coleman, Rosemary Dragunas’ nephew—United States Air Force, deployed to Qatar, SW Asia 
Michael Edmondson,  Friend of the Tambaoan's, US Marines 
Christian Evans, Thelma Mack’s nephew, serving in the US Army stationed in Texas 
Lindley Garcia, Carol Judkin’s friend — USMC not currently deployed 
Elizabeth Haines Greenway, Army SGT 1st Class, Marion Yohn’s granddaughter, back home in        

Georgia 
Jeremy Hadden, Pat Dinsmore’s grandson, Air Force, stationed at Edwards AFB in California 
Steven Lee, Carol Lee’s son—has been promoted to Command Master Chief, has served in the US  

Navy  for 25+ years and is stationed in Virginia Beach VA 
Fred Linborn, Friend of the Tambaoan family—serving  in the Army 
Vance Listwan, Son of Rachel & Mark Utterback—serving in the Air Force, stateside in Texas 
Dennis Mack , Thelma Mack's nephew—serving in the Army is stationed in North Carolina 
Allen Messinger, Ruth Whitlock’s grandson — Serving in the Army at Fort Bragg, NC 
Isaac Shroll, Tracy Tambaoan’s cousin—serving in the Army 
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CELEBRATING ALL OF OUR  
Under 25 AND Over 70 MEMBERS   

March Birthdays 

John Harvey Braxton, Sr. 
3/4 

15 Berrymans Ln 
Reisterstown, MD 21136 

 
Patrick Holsonbake 

3/6 
4180 John Benjamin Dr 

New Windsor, MD 21776 
 

Leon Gelwicks 
3/8 

400 Homevale Ct 
Reisterstown, MD 21136 

 
Mary Jane Huffman 

3/14 
3801 Schnaper Dr Apt 126 

Randallstown,  MD 21133-2728 

Peggy Reter 
3/16 

711 Earlton Rd 
Reisterstown, MD 21136 

 
Ken Harry 

3/20 
18710 Falls Rd 

Hampstead, MD 21074 
 

Jeff Horner 
3/20 

345 High Knob Ln 
Reisterstown, MD 21136 

 
Debbie Winthrop 

3/21 
12509 Sagamore Forest Ln 

Reisterstown, MD 21136 

Barbara McNeiland 
3/23 

330 Lauren Hill Ct 
Reisterstown, MD 21136-6513 

 
James Winthrop 

3/25 
12509 Sagamore Forest Ln 

Reisterstown, MD 21136 
 

William Neal 
3/28 

108 Twin Willow Ct Apt 2B 
Owings Mills, MD 21117-3198 
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Three Month Calendar 
MONDAYS 
10 am to 12 pm — AA, 308 
3 to 7 pm—Artist Music, 308 
7 to 8:30 pm— AA, 308  
TUESDAYS 
7am—4pm: Mission of Mercy (2nd and 4th Tues.) 
10:30 am – Staff Meeting 
2-6pm “Thrive” After school Program for FMS 
3-9pm— Artist Music, 308 
7:00 pm—Sisterhood, 246 Conference Room (Aug.-

June) 
7:00 pm—Cristos Iglesias Service, NSC 
7:30 pm—Refuge Dharma, 308 
WEDNESDAYS 
10 am to noon – Library Committee  
2:30 pm—Junction After School Program 
7 to 9 pm—Adult Choir, choir room (End of Aug. ~ May) 
7:00 pm—Men’s Fellowship, 308 
THURSDAYS 
3-7 pm—Artist Music, 308 
FRIDAYS 
2-6pm “Thrive” After school Program for Franklin      

Middle School 
3-7 pm—Artist Music, 308 
7:00 pm—Cristos Iglesias Band Rehearsal, NSC 
SATURDAYS 
6 am—Cristos Iglesias—Prayer and Cleaning NSC 
8:30 to 11:00 am—Food Pantry Open  
9:30 to 11:30 am—AA , 308 
11-5—Artist Music, 308 
4 pm—Cristos Iglesia Band Rehearsal, NSC 
7:00 pm—Cristos Iglesias Service, NSC 
LAST SATURDAY OF MONTH 
10 pm—Cristos Iglesias Prayer Service, NSC 
MOST SUNDAYS  
11:30 to 12:30 – Joyful Noise Handbell Rehearsal  (End 

of Aug. thru May) 
EVERY SUNDAY  
Noon—Cristos Iglesias Service, NSC 
6 to 8 pm—Youth Group (End of Aug. thru May) 
2ND & 4TH SUNDAYS 
2-3:30 pm Youth Group—308 Bldg. 
EVERY WEDNESDAY (End of Aug. thru May)  
 Choir Rehearsals 
CHURCH COMMITTEE MEETING DATES 
1st Thurs.— UMW (6:30 pm) Library 
2nd Mon.— Circle of Friends, Library (No meeting Dec.) 
2nd Tues.— Even months— Finance (6:30 pm) Library 
2nd Tues.— Odd months — Trustees (6:30 pm) Library 
3rd Sun.— Newsletter Deadline and Gift Card orders 

Due 
3rd Mon.— Missions (7 pm), 246 Conference Room 
3rd Tues.— SPRC (7 pm) Library 
4th Mon.—JOY Circle (11:00 am) Parlor (no meetings in 

the  Summer) 
4th Tues.—Church Council (6:30 pm) Library 

MARCH 
7 6 pm RUMNS Literacy Night Fellowship Hall 
9 All Day Daylight Savings Time Begins at 2 am 
11 8-4 Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 
14 5-9 pm Game Night Fellowship Hall 
16 All Day Gift Card & Shopping Card orders due 
  Newsletter articles due 
 9:30 am Blood Pressure Screening  246 Conference Room 
17 All day St. Patrick’s Day 
23 11:00 am Chili Cook Off Fellowship Hall 
25 8-4 Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 
31 All Day RUMNS Closed—Parent Teacher Conferences 
 
APRIL 
6 All day Circle of Friends Plant Sale orders due 
8 All day Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 
11 5-9 pm Game Night Fellowship Hall 
13 All day Palm Sunday 
 All day Gift Card & Shopping Card orders due 
  Newsletter articles due 
 9:30 am Blood Pressure screening 246 Conference Room 
14-21  RUMNS Closed—Spring Break 
17 All day Holy Thursday 
 7:00 pm Holy Thursday service Sanctuary 
18 All day Good Friday 
 Noon Good Friday Service Sanctuary 
 7:00 pm Good Friday Service Sanctuary 
20 All Day Easter Sunday  
 10:00 am Spirited Traditional Service Sanctuary 
21 All Day Easter Monday  -  RUMC Offices closed 
22 All day Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 
 
MAY 
5 All day Cinco de Mayo 
8 3-6 pm Circle of Friends Plant Sale Pick-up Fellowship Hall 
9 5-9 pm Game Night Fellowship Hall 
11 All day Mother’s Day 
13 All day Mission of Mercy Fellowship Hall 
15 7 pm Book Club Library 
18 All day Gift Card orders due 
  Newsletter articles due 
 9:30 am Blood pressure readings 246 Conference Room 
26 All day Memorial Day Office & RUMNS Closed 
31 10-2 RUMNS Craft Fair Fellowship Hall 
 
Entire RUMC Calendar is available on the church website and is updated  
frequently—check it out:  www.rumcweb.org 
 
Food Pantry—Open Saturday mornings from 8:30 to 11 am—In person 
inside still to be determined. For donations—Let the volunteer know you 
are dropping off, not picking up. If you can pop your trunk from inside your 
car, place the donation in your trunk. If you cannot open from inside your 
car, put in your back seat—Volunteers will take it out of your car for you.  
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PLEASE  
PLACE  
STAMP  
HERE 

Reisterstown United Methodist Church  

246 Main Street  

Reisterstown, MD 21136  
Phone: 410-833-5440  

Fax: 443-381-0200  

Pastor Jen Eschliman  

E-mail: pastorjeneschliman@gmail.com  

Office Email: RUMCOffice1777@gmail.com  

WEBSITE: www.rumcweb.org  

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/ReisterstownUnitedMethodistChurch  
 

 

We are gathering for Sunday morning worship at 10 am in the sanctuary and online.  
We now have several ways to join us virtually, including Zoom, Facebook Live, and a livestream that 
appears at the bottom of our worship page: http://rumcweb.org/event/2021-05-23-1000-am-service/ This is 
the easiest way to view the service and also provides the highest quality viewing experience - especially for 
those with low internet speeds. 

 

We also have YouTube account - https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCzltzPeTDuFxeJv_EJp9j9Q for our services if 
you miss one, you can pull it up at this link. 
 

ZOOM Link for Sunday Morning Worship  
 

Topic: Sunday Worship 
Time: 10:00 AM Eastern Time (US and Canada) 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86822778412?pwd=THZCN0pkZXlsWG1DVWN5Sis0T1VNQT09  
 
Meeting ID: 868 2277 8412 | Passcode: 271199 
 
Dial by your location: +1 301 715 8592 US (Washington DC) | Meeting ID: 868 2277 8412  

This QR Code will take you directly to our 

on line giving screen for the church. 

http://rumcweb.org/event/2021-05-23-1000-am-service/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCzltzPeTDuFxeJv_EJp9j9Q
https://www.google.com/url?q=https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86822778412?pwd%3DTHZCN0pkZXlsWG1DVWN5Sis0T1VNQT09&sa=D&source=calendar&usd=2&usg=AOvVaw1PmERPQbP_-ak5WU6oYWo5

